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 TOWN OF SCITUATE   


600 Chief Justice Cushing Highway 







Scituate, Massachusetts 02066








Phone:  781-545-8716








FAX:  781-545-8704
Public Building Committee
Thursday May 15, 2014
Scituate Library
7:00 pm
In attendance: 
Dave Capelle

Mike Heger
Toni Snee

Mike Stewart
John Murphy

Jaqueline Carr



Ed DiSalvio

Mike Stewart
Carl Campagna
Rick Judge
Mike Heger

Shane Nolan
Jessi Finey
Marc Thompson
Joe Sullivan


1. Meeting Called to Order – By Shane at 7:00 PM
2. Meeting Minutes 3.3.14- unanimously approved by the Board 1st Jacqueline 2nd Carl

March 13, 2014- unanimously approved by board 1st Mike 2nd Carl 

March 18, 2014- Minor change, unanimously approved 1st Mike 2nd Carl 
Public Safety Complex:
The team received a hand out of the proposed budget and the schematic study schedule. 
Shane explained that an in house cost estimate has been completed and the team has come up with an agreed construction budget. Shane distributed to the team a cost breakdown estimate, and reviewed each line item. This budget will be presented to the Selectmen on the 27th of May. It will then go to the town for funding in the December town meeting. 
· Mike Stewart reviewed the marketing for the complex project. They have hired a team to walk thru and show the problems and how outdated the current space is. They will review the guidelines that we currently are not meeting. Their goal is to keep this project up front in the community, with possible walk thru of the space so people understand the need for this. Social media is being used; Facebook, twitter, and it will be on their web page. 
The Chief hopes to assemble a possible public forum that is filmed and put on the Scituate station. 

Al Bangert walked an engineering company thru to assess what would need to be done if they were to stay in the existing building. The engineers said it could be a possible of 3-4 million. This is a rough cost estimate which includes upgrades to the jail cells, garage, and to put a 55’ addition on to the existing building.  

· Mike Heger asked if this budget number included equipment cost

Shane said that they will look at as they progress in the design of the remodel. They would need to speak with the radio company since there are so many pieces to include. He also explained that there are many grants out there for emergency operation centers.
Mike said what happens if you go to the town for 16 million then you needs more for the radio system
Shane explained at some point you need to add this line item in, there is no going back to the community
Library Update

Joe Sullivan from Daedalus asked the team if they would like to stay with the Architect or go out to bid for another architect. It will take aprox. 6 weeks to go out to bid, he does not feel as though this will impact the schedule. The conceptual to construction documents you need 6-8 months which have been completed. Bid documents will need to be completed for December, and February the shovel will be in ground. We will need to file for an extension with MBLC
· Jessi said that Tricia has the final say if they go out to bid for a new architect
Ed asked how Jessi felt about going back out to bid
Jessi said that it has been positive experience thus far with the current architect. They understand our needs, and have spent a lot of time on the building and researching the town and library and its needs. I don’t fully understand the process if it was to go out to bid again. 

Joe said that s new architect will rework the program and building to the way they may see it work better. You just want to make sure they are competing themselves to the necessary bids

Ed said it seems with either option we still need to ask for an extension. 

Joe said that Johnston Roberts gave a fee to go forward which they negated down to 9.3% . 

Carl asked if that 9.3% included all MEP, structural and civil

Joe said yes and that number is fixed

Carl said it seems as though everyone is happy with them, you can save some time. If we stay we may not need to file for an extension
Joe explained that if there are major changes you may have the upper hand going out to bid
Jessi said a lot of the changes are with staffing and flow, not much structural, more program
Jacqueline said that I think that if we need to file for an extension anyway and PBC and Jessi involved in the hiring process, that it may be beneficial to go back out to bid
Mike said that he doesn’t have a problem staying with the existing architect if the library team is happy

Jessi said I wasn’t involved in the initial process, and I’m afraid of what it is going to do to the timeline. The Temp space is limited, if we can’t make this time line then we are going to lose the temp space, and this budget is tight

Joe said that I don’t want you to feel handcuffed, you have the ability to see other designs, it seems as though we will have to file for an extension anyways
Carl asked if they would you need to take out a lease

Jessi said yes, 14 month lease then month to month after that. I would like to see other option, would it hurt to go back out to bid 
Joe explain that no it does not 

Jessi said I don’t see a problem getting an extension, the MBLC just wants to see progress

Mike asked how did you hire Johnston architects

Ed said we were not involved in the original selection 

Jessi said the one thing that his architect has said is that this building has lots of structural issues because of the poured concrete, I would be curious to see what other architects come up with

Jacqueline motion to go out to bid for new architect, 1st Ed, 2nd Mike : Carl opposed 3;1 vote
May 28th we will go out to bid, it will be a 2 week period bid. A Walk thru will be held June 3rd.  

· Ed asked when would you ask for an extension
Jessi said there isn’t a deadline but I will give them a heads up, they have already talked to us about a possible extension. We may need to go to the commission to discuss this but it shouldn’t be an issue 

Jessi said I would like Daedlaus to review to make sure the numbers are tight. The cost for temp quarters is tight, 180k temp quarters, 80k for moving. We have a 1 million from the state but we can’t use this for the move. The furnishings line item is larger and there is a possibility we could use some of this for back up funding for the move. The temp space is 8,900 sq ft. They want us to pay costs to renovate for the move in1300 sq ft, with everything included it looks like it will cost 190k. 

Carl asked as far as layout out the temp space is this something the architect has included

Joe said we can write in the RFP to include the layout of temp services 
Adjournment : 8:25 1st Mike, 2nd  Jacqueline
Respectfully submitted, 

Lindsey DeSimone, Recording Secretary
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